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JUL - 7 2010 

 
RE:  State Plan Amendment 09-014 
Dear Ms. Bradford: 
 
We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-D of your Medicaid State plan submitted 
under transmittal number 09-014.  Effective April l, 2009 this amendment revises the State's 
reimbursement methodology for setting payment rates for nursing facility services. Specifically, the State 
proposes to implement a nursing home quality assessment and revise reimbursement rates to restore 
reductions in rates implemented January 1, 2008 and January 1, 2009. 
 
We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(l3), 1902(a)(30), and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the implementing  Federal 
regulations at 42 CFR Part 447.   We have found that the proposed changes in payment methodology 
comply with applicable requirements and therefore have approved them with an effective date of 
April 1, 2009.   We are enclosing the CMS-179 and the amended approved plan pages. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Stanley Fields at (502) 223-5332 or Venesa Day at 
410-786-8281. 
 
 
 
                                                                    Sincerely 
                                                                        
                                                                       //s// 
 

 Cindy Mann 
                                                                       Director, CMCS 






































































































































